
   wŜŎƻǊŘ bǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ .ƭŀƴŘƛƴƎΩǎ ¢ǳǊǘƭŜ IŀǘŎƘƭƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ нлмпΗ 

Volume X - JANUARY 2015 

   Youngest Volunteer to make the Walk of Honour! 

Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ .ƭŀƴŘƛƴƎΩǎ ǘǳǊǘƭŜ ƘŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ   
Kejimkujik National Park and National Historic Site  
with 226 hatchlings emerging  from 26 protected  
nests. That is most hatchlings ever recorded in a  
single year in the Kejimkujik population!  Hatching  
success was lower in the populations outside the  
park with 53 hatchlings emerging from the 17 
protected nests. Reasons for the difference in  
success are not known but may be related to  
differences in substrate  heat and moisture  
retention.  
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ .ƭŀƴŘƛƴƎΩǎ ǘǳǊǘƭŜ ƴŜǎǘǎ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ YŜƧƛƳƪǳƧƛƪ 
National Park and National Historic Site this coming spring, please contact MTRI at    
902-682-2371 or info@merseytobeatic.ca . 
 

        
    Photo by Wesley Pitts                

                                                                   Ethan Whynot, Caledonia, is now the youngest                                                                                       
                                                                   person to receive a "Bronze" award and be   
                                                                   inducted into Kejimkujik's Volunteer Walk of  
                                                                   Honour.  He received his award at the 9th                   
                                                                   Annual Volunteer Banquet at the Caledonia Fire  
                                                                   Hall at the end of November from Megan  
                                                                   Crowley, a biologist with Parks Canada.  At  
                                                                   twelve years old, Ethan has recorded over 250  
                                                                   hours of volunteer work on local wildlife  
                                                                   projects to earn the designation.  The award is  
                                                                   given jointly by Parks Canada, the Friends of Keji  
                                                                   Co-operative Association, and the Mersey  
                                                                   Tobeatic Research Institute.  Ethan has helped to  
                                                                   protect and study endangered Blanding's turtles 
near McGowan Lake.   Ethan and his mom, Wendy, have kept an eye on one female 
turtle named "Kelly" whose nests have been covered diligently for five years.  Ethan 
has also helped with salamander surveys in Keji, ribbonsnake surveys, chimney swift 
roost monitoring, nighthawk surveys, and the Caledonia Christmas Bird Count.  This 
year he joined almost 300 volunteers who together logged 10,500 hours in 2014. 
 

Photo by Brad Toms 

   March Break Wildlife Day! 

This year our March Break family event will be on Saturday, March 14th. The topic this 
year will be Bees, Butterflies and other pollinators.  With guest speakers on some hot 
topics and plenty of activities for the kids, this plans to be a great day! Keep an eye 
on our Facebook page and website for more details. 

mailto:info@merseytobeatic.ca
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   New Horizons Project: Seniors Interviewing Seniors! 

Tongues were wagging in North Queens this past summer and fall as local seniors 
answered questions about their early days in their home communities, and about 
their impressions of their lives and communities today.  Ten seniors volunteered to act 
as interviewers for this project.  They went through training to review protocols and 
questions to be asked.  They also learned how to use the digital equipment needed to 
conduct their interviews. 
 
Sixty-seven seniors from Queens and Annapolis counties were interviewed to get 
their personal oral histories.  Their stories are being compiled and will be available to 
the public in the new year, as both a written document and an audio recording. 
 
There were some unexpected results from this process.  Friendships were formed 
among the seniors that took part in the project, and seniors who were isolated 
enjoyed sharing conversations with other seniors.  They felt respected and valued as 
they took part in an important community project. 
 
The result of this project will be a colourful oral history of our area.  North Queens 
Heritage house is hosting the information that is being collected and compiled.  
²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ Ψ{ŜƴƛƻǊǎ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ {ŜƴƛƻǊǎΩ ƛƴ нлмрΦ  

   Upcoming Events! 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀƘŜŀŘ ǘƻ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΣ a¢wLΩǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƛǎ ōǳǎȅ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
our Winter Talks series and other exciting events. Check out our Facebook page and 
website for more details about these events nearer to their date. 
  
Winter Talks:  Our winter talks are generally on the last Thursday of each month at 
7pm.  Talks scheduled for the coming months are: 

January 29th:  Species at Risk Work in Kespukwitk ς Sarah Jermey 
February 26th:  Memory Circle ς ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ  
                            bŜǿ IƻǊƛȊƻƴǎ ά{ŜƴƛƻǊǎ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ {ŜƴƛƻǊǎέ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ  
                            will be present to start the ball rolling by sharing  
                            some memories.  Bring your own and join in! 
April 30th:   tǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ YŜƧƛƳƪǳƧƛƪΩǎ CƛǎƘƛƴƎ [ŜƎŀŎȅ ς Darrin Reid  

MTRI Annual General Meeting and Annual Update:  This will be held at MTRI on 
Saturday, March 28th at 2pm.  Everyone welcome! 
 
Western Region Woodlands Conference:  Attention all woodlot owners!  Mark your 
calendars!  The conference will be held on Saturday, March 7th, in Saulnierville.  
Check out our website for more details!  
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   Kids in the Forest Day! 

   Citizens Continue to Report their Bat Sightings! 

On October 3rd, the Department of Natural Resources hosted around 300 
elementary school students for a day of fun and learning in the outdoors.  The event 
took place on the Carver woodlot in New Germany.  Hiram Carver was the recipient 
of the 2014 Woodland Owner of the Year award the same weekend.  
 
Several buses loaded with grade 5 and 6 students from the area arrived in the 
morning, and visited various stations around the woodlot.  The stations were set up 
by the NS Department of Natural Resources, Parks Canada, MTRI, and several 
                                                    other individuals and organizations.  

The students experienced archery, 
search and rescue, archaeology, and 
geology.  They also learned about 
many other topics, including horse-
logging, sustainable furbearer 
ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŀǇǇŜǊΩǎ 
Association of Nova Scotia, and 
wildfire management.  The children 
were enthusiastic and attentive at 
the MTRI station, where they learned 
about species at risk, and shared lots  

Photo by Jane Barker 

Nova Scotians continue to report bats to the rare species reporting hotline at MTRI 
and to www.batconservation.ca administered by MTRI and the NS Department of 
Natural Resources.  Over 900 individuals provided over 900 records to the database. 
Over a hundred phone calls about bats were fielded by MTRI staff. Thanks to Sarah 
Adams for co-ƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ψōŀǘ ƭƛƴŜΩ ŀǘ a¢wL ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƘŀŘ 
12989 page views and 2922 unique visitors.  Reports of large concentrations of bats 
or nuisance or injured bats were forwarded to NSDNR. 
 
You can help by remembering to keep an eye out for dead of flying bats during the 
fall, winter and spring and alert NSDNR at 1-800-565-2224. 
 

of stories about wildlife encounters.  At the end of each session the students helped 
ǘƻ άǊŜ-ŦƻƭƛŀǘŜέ ŀ ǘǊŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƭŜŀǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘŦǳƭ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ 
they had learned and enjoyed that day.  
 
It was a lovely fall day for the students to get out in the forest and experience a day 
of learning and wonder in nature.  

Three species of bats (Northern Myotis, 
Long-eared Bat and Tri-coloured Bats) 
were recently added to the Species At 
Risk Act after an emergency assessment 
by the Committee on the Status of 
Endangered Wildlife in Canada 
(COSEWIC) assessed them all as 
ά9ƴŘŀƴƎŜǊŜŘέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜ 
die-offs caused by White-nose 
Syndrome.  New research from the 

Photo by Hugh Broders 

http://www.batconservation.ca/
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   Citizens Continue to Report their Bat Sightings!ΧόŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘύ 

Funded by the NS Department of Natural Resources (NSDNR), a major 
goal of the program is to enhance the information provided in NSDNR's Woodlot 
Management Home Study Series.  The field days bring topics in the Home Study 
Series to life in a woodland setting, allowing participants to talk with experienced 
άƳŜƴǘƻǊǎέ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ ǿƻƻŘƭŀƴŘ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΦ  
¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǿŜǎǘŜǊƴ ǊŜƎƛƻƴ ƳŜƴǘƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƛŜƭŘ Řŀȅ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ WƛƳ /ǊƻƻƪŜǊΩǎ 
woodlot in South Brookfield, Queens County, in early November.  Jim is a previous 
ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ƻŦ b{5bwΩǎ ǇǊŜǎǘƛƎƛƻǳǎ ²ƻƻŘƭƻǘ hǿƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ !ǿŀǊŘΣ ŀƴŘ ƻŦŦŜǊǎ ŀ 
wealth of experience.  The field day showcased topics such as selection 
management to add value to your woodlot, planning roads and trails, and 
management for wildlife.  The event attracted over 30 eager participants including a 
large proportion of new and less-experienced landowners. 
 
More mentorship field days are planned over the next year around the province.  
Keep an eye on www.nswooa.ca, www.fnswo.ca, and www.merseytobeatic.ca for 
more events in your area! 
 

University of Wisconsin Madison has confirmed that the mechanism of mortality for 
White-nose Syndrome is that it causes infected bats to use about twice the amount 
of energy and more fat over the winter compared to uninfected bats.  There is hope 
though as some infected individuals in other areas have been recaptured over 
several years, somehow surviving the infection.  White-nose Syndrome continues to 
spread in hibernating bat species in Canada with newly detected infections in 
northern Ontario, Michigan, Wisconsin, Cape Breton and Quebec in 2013/2014.  
Reports to www.batconservation.ca have allowed us to track where bats are 
persisting in Nova Scotia and take action to preserve important breeding and 
overwintering habitat. 

   Woodlot Management Mentorship Program Update! 

MTRI continues to work in 
partnership with the Nova 
Scotia Woodland Owners 
and Operators Association 
and the Federation of Nova 
Scotia Woodland Owners on 
the Woodland Management 
Mentorship Program to 
create opportunities in the 
form of field days for family 
forest owners to learn from 
each other, and to give 
experienced owners a 
chance to share their 
knowledge. 

Photo by Jane Barker 

http://www.batconservation.ca/

